Dear Representative X

On behalf of the ______________ chapter of the American Thoracic Society, I am writing to urge your strong opposition to Traditional Cigar Manufacturing and Small Business Jobs Preservation Act (H.R. 792). Please oppose this legislation.

As a physician who treats patients with respiratory disease, I know firsthand the death and disease caused by tobacco products. We see the destruction caused by tobacco use in nearly every chronic obstructive lung disease (COPD) patient we treat. COPD is now the 3rd leading cause of death in the United States. We know the pain tobacco addiction causes with every new case of lung cancer diagnosed.

All tobacco products are addictive and deadly. Cigar products are no exception. According to the U.S. Surgeon General and the National Cancer Institute, cigar smoking causes cancer of the oral cavity, larynx, esophagus and lung, as well as COPD and heart disease. The primary cause of lung cancer in the U.S. is tobacco use. Today, lung cancer is the leading cancer killer for both men and women. Cigar smoke contributes to this alarming trend.

Children are particularly vulnerable to cigars. According to national surveys, nearly one in five (18.6 percent) high school boys currently smoke cigars (i.e., large cigars, cigarillos, and small cigars), and each day more than 3,400 children under 18 years old try cigar smoking for the first time.

As you are probably aware, legislation has been introduced in the U.S. House of Representatives (H.R. 792) that would exempt “premium and traditional cigars” from FDA oversight. The American Thoracic Society strongly opposes this legislation. The definition of premium cigars is so broad that candy flavored cigars, cigarillos and blunts could be exempted from FDA regulation. If enacted, this legislation could allow flavored cigar products — like chocolate flavored Swisher Sweet, grape flavor Phillies Cigarillos and peach flavored Optimo Blunt — to be marketed to children.

As physicians, we strongly urge you to reject any legislation that would prevent the Food and Drug Administration from regulating all tobacco products.

Sincerely,
